
‭Weekly Newsletter October 6, 2023‬

‭French Gulch-Whiskeytown School‬
‭FGWS PARENTS AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS:‬‭We have‬
‭a potential community member interested in serving on‬
‭the FGWS Board of Trustees! We are also hoping to have‬
‭another community member consider serving on the‬
‭FGWS LCAP Advisory Board. Both positions only require‬
‭about an hour a month.‬

‭FIELD TRIPS COMING UP‬

‭Tuesday, October 10th, Ms Hill’s class will be headed to‬
‭Shasta Caverns.‬ ‭Northern California is a “young”‬‭geologic‬
‭region compared to other areas of‬ ‭the country. This‬‭trip‬
‭will allow our students to get “up close and personal”‬
‭with some of nature’s most amazing geologic wonders.‬
‭Visiting the caverns‬‭will give them a greater under-‬
‭standing of the geological processes that‬ ‭formed‬‭this‬
‭local treasure. Please make sure permission slips are‬
‭returned‬ ‭before the trip.‬

‭The lower elementary class will be making a trip to‬
‭Whiskeytown Recreational‬ ‭Park soon. They will meet‬
‭with a ranger at the overlook to learn why we have‬ ‭state‬
‭and federal parks as well as expectations for behavior‬
‭within the park.‬ ‭They will explore some of the park’s‬
‭regions, and go on a short hike while learning‬‭about‬
‭native plants and animals within the park.‬

‭HALLOWEEN CARNIVAL‬

‭It’s that time of year! Halloween is coming.‬
‭We will be having our annual school‬
‭carnival the afternoon of Halloween.‬
‭Parent help and support is always‬

‭appreciated. One of the most popular‬‭activities is‬‭the‬
‭cakewalk. Donations of baked goods are appreciated for‬
‭this booth. We are also accepting small little trinkets for‬
‭the fishing booth. Items from the Dollar Tree are perfect‬
‭for‬ ‭this activity. Preschool children are welcome‬‭to join‬
‭us for the festivities. More‬ ‭details to come next‬‭week.‬

‭EMERGENCY NETWORK DRILL‬

‭Good news! Despite a bit of apprehension on the part of‬
‭some of our younger‬ ‭students, everyone survived the‬
‭national emergency network drill. No one’s‬ ‭ears were‬
‭blasted out of their heads! Along these lines, students‬
‭have done‬ ‭very well with our recent fire drills.‬‭We have‬
‭been able to vacate the building‬ ‭quickly and in an‬‭orderly‬
‭fashion. The school year is off to a great start.‬

‭UPCOMING EVENTS‬
‭October 10‬
‭Ms Hill’s class to Shasta Caverns‬
‭October 14‬
‭French Gulch Volunteer Fire Dept OPEN HOUSE‬
‭9:00 am-2:00 pm‬
‭October 17‬
‭LCAP Advisory Board Mtg  4:00‬
‭Board of Trustees Meeting 5:00 pm room 2‬

‭LUNCH MENU‬

‭Menu for October 9-13 (subject to change)‬

‭Monday: Beef, Bean and Cheese  Burritos, chips & salsa,‬
‭green salad and fruit‬

‭Tuesday: Cheeseburger, bag of chips,, veggies and fruit‬

‭Wednesday: Frito Pie, veggies and fruit‬

‭Thursday: Chicken Tenders, oven  fries, green salad and‬
‭fruit‬

‭Friday: Pizza, green salad,  something fruity and a surprise‬

‭Milk (choice of low fat white or chocolate), fruit and‬
‭veggies served at every meal‬


